

THE CAPTAIN'S LOG

Long Beach Yacht Club PO Box 97 Long Beach, MS 39560

228/868-8279

http://www.longbeachyachtclub.com

SEPTEMBER 2007

VOL. XXVI, NO. 9

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
2 PM—'	til Closed	Closed	Closed	4 PM – 'til	4 PM – 'til	4 PM – 'til

S	EPT	EMB	ER	200	7	1 Liptron Regatta BucYC Capdevielle
2 Liptron Regatta BucYC Capdevielle	3 Liptron Regatta BucYC Capdevielle	4	5	6 Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up	7	8 Back to School Regatta PontYC Capdevielle
9 Back to School Regatta PontYC Capdevielle	10	11	12	Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up	14	15
16	Board of Governors 7PM	18	19	20 Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up	21	22 Race Week at LBYC Capdevielle Luau
23 Race Week at LBYC Capdevielle	24	25	26	27 Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up	28	29 Wadewitz Regatta @ FYC Capdevielle
30 Wadewitz Regatta @ FYC Capdevielle						

2404 Pass Rd Biloxi, MS 39531 (228) 388-9090 FAX (228) 388-3514 www.westmarine.com 30°24.089N 88°58.612W

Mike Miller Store Manager



BONDHOLDERS

Freddy Welch

Announcement: Any current Long Beach Yacht Club construction bond holder willing to sell their bond to member Frederick K. Welch III "Freddy" & his wife Christy of 442 Magnolia Street, Long Beach, MS. 39560 should contact via by mail at above address or call (228)-363-1835. $\ \ \, \phi$

FROM THE BRIDGE James Hancock, Commodore Dick Urban, Vice Commodore

August has been a busy month for our club. Saturday the 4th we had our annual Junior Fishing Rodeo. Our turn out was better than last year. The weather was nice and hot. We want to thank Bill Caraway and all the volunteers that made this event such a success. Thanks to Julie Noble for the great Tee-Shirts. On Saturday & Sunday, the 4th & 5th, our Junior sailors participated in the Gulfport Yacht Club race for Junior Sailors. We are very proud of our young sailing team. See Holly's article for the results. On Sunday the 5th we also had the 2nd annual Open Regatta for Long Beach. See Claude & Kert's article for the results. We had a big party and awards after the races. It was a great event.

On August 11th & 12th, our club participated in the Knost Regatta at PCYC. Our club did very well. On Saturday, August 18th, LBYC hosted a regatta. Ponchartrain Yacht Club participated. See Holly's report for details.

On Monday, August 20th, we had our Board of Governors Meeting. The Board appointed our Nominating Committee for 2008. The Nominating Committee consists of the following: Chair- Sally Kapp. Members – Judy Simpson, Patti Steagall, Tommy Rand, Shirley Steen, Glenn Bohne, and Joe Fleming. All Club members are encouraged to give this matter serious thought and give your choices to the Nominating Committee.

Bobbi is no longer with us. She gave a two-week notice. Our new bartender is James. He is doing a great job. We are open for a House Chair person. Until we fill this position, we will need volunteers for the Thursday cook out. Maybe two persons could get together a do a meal. You can sign up on the calendar in the hallway.

FLEET CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Claude H. Dannemann, Jr.

Holly Murray, Ramona Suttkus, Lisa Lebeau, Alexis Leach, Lyda Murray, Khloe Ohliger, and Erin Keefer raced for LBYC in the Knost Regatta August 11-12, 2007. Free Spirit, Outta Schock, and Infinity raced in the Knost PHRF. OuttaSchock (skipper Brenda Grafton, crew Julie Blysma, Dave) placed 1st. Free Spirit (skipper Lydia Stokes, crew Arthur Geary, Tom Stokes, Karen, Susan, Moreen) placed 2nd. Infinity (skipper Dana Burke, crew Roy Burke, Arthur Geary, Mary Anna Geary) Placed 3rd. Infinity beat Free Spirit to the weather mark!

LBYC held the Open Regatta on Aug. 5, 2007. Free Spirit (skipper Tom Stokes) placed 1st. Infinity (skipper Roy Burke) placed 2nd. Mistress (skipper Lawrence Simpson) placed 3rd. Also door prizes donated by West Marine were given out at the raffle. Special mention of great sailing: David Keath raced the course in a Laser!!!

On **Sep. 22-23, 2007** Long Beach Yacht Club is hosting **Race Week Regatta**, a Capdevielle event. It will be a five race series, three races scheduled on Saturday and two races on Sunday.

The famous Luau Pig Roast dinner will be the evening event on Sep 22.

JUNIOR FISHING RODEO

Bill Caraway

φ

The 5th annual LBYC Junior Fishing Rodeo was again highly successful. We had over 50 entries. Winner by fish category is as follows:

	Category	1st Place	2nd Place
1.	Speckled Trout	Lennox Shaw	Tiffany Anderson
2.	White Trout	Koby Ross	Hanna Collins
3.	Croker	Seth Landry	Dalton Lock
4.	Ground Mullet	Seth Landry	Allison Katelsch
5.	Flounder	Austin Bursell	Cody Beiter
6.	Drum	Hunter Allen	Demi Blaker

Our thanks to Paula and George Wright for their help in officiating for the fifth year. We couldn't do without them. Our thanks also to the Mississippi Deep Sea Fishing Rodeo. They gave us some great prizes.

There is now talk of adding an adult two day rodeo next year. This could be done in partnership with the Long Beach Chamber of Commerce and the Long Beach Harbor Commission. We could involve our fishing members with power boats. If you have any ideas let is know. See you next year.

JUNIORS

Holly Murray, Juniors Chairman

August was a very exciting month for the junior sailors. we started off the first weekend sailing green fleet optimist at GYC's Galloway Regatta. After several races on Sat and Sun, LBYC had some very nice standings. 1st place was Blake Romig, who also received the Outstanding Sailor Award. 2nd place Quentin Whitsitt. 3rd place Cameron Reynolds.5th place Khloe Ohliger. 6th place Maddy Murray.

On August 18, we hosted a day of racing with Pontchartrain Yacht Club. It was a small very informal event. We had a total of 18 boats and sailed about 4 races. All of our sailors did a great job. In the green fleet optimist, Quentin Whitsitt finished 2nd, Blake Romig was 4th place. Khloe Ohliger 5th place, Maddy Murray 6th place, Ricky Welch and Logan Reynolds came in 9th place. PYC's commodore brought an extra new class of boat called the Open Bic. LBYC sailor Cameron Reynolds sailed it, finishing 2nd over all. In the Laser class Erin Keefer finished 3rd and Kwinton Ohliger finished 4th. Even though everyone had a great time, there was a bit of work to be done to put this event on. There was yard cleanup, food and drink donation, registration and race committee work I'd like to thank everyone for all their help: James and Mary Hancock, Lisa Lebeau, Christy and Freddy Welch, Natasha and Bennie French, Beth and William Crowell, Becky and Ed Keefer, Tanita Ohliger, Philip Whitsitt, Julie Noble, Shelda Jones, Alexis Leach, Taylor LeBeau and Judy Simpson. It was a great day on the water for everyone.

The junior sailors have been blessed by several people lately, we owe a big thanks to them for their hard work. Ed and Becky Keefer not only made a nice cash contribution to the junior sailing program, but they also work several nights with Tanita Olhilger building a rack for the boats. Come down and check it out.

Rick and Glenda Davis also made a donation to the junior sailing program, they are the grandparents of Cameron and Logan Reynolds. Now everyone reading this article should be thinking.....mmm what can I do for the the junior sailing program. Well I have the answer, mark your calanders for Oct 20. The juniors, along with Salute Restaurant will be hosting a dinner at LBYC. The tickets will be \$10.00 and all proceeds will go to the junior sailing program. Plan on being there!!

MEMBERSHIP

<u>Welcome aboard to our new members</u>: Khloe Ohliger of Long Beach, Kwinton Ohilger of Long Beach, and Thomas Baudry of Prairieville, Louisiana.

The following applications will be presented to the Board of Governors on September 17, 2007:

Colin Rayner Scott & Mary Hook Amanda Schrantz Louis Rupert 2512 Bullis Ave. 510 Magnolia St. 71 Bayou Circle 2307 20th Ave. Gulfport, MS 39501Long Beach, MS Gulfport, MS 39507Gulfport, MS 39501

φ

φ

WEBMASTER

Ramona Suttkus

. Race Week Regatta 2007 Sep 22-23, 2007 at Long Beach Yacht Club NOTICE OF RACE is On the LBYC website http://www.longbeachyachtclub.com

On Saturday evening September 22 is also the fabulous Long Beach Yacht Club Luau Pig Roast dinner. Racing and Luau are sure to be a great time for all. Come join us for the fun!

For LBYC contact information go to http://www.longbeachyachtclub.com/contact_us.htm .

CONSTRUCTION BOND RAFFLE Lawrence & Judy Simpson

We have purchased one of the original Long Beach Yacht Club construction bonds (\$1000). We want to hold a raffle for all regular club members. Each ticket will cost \$100 with the drawing to be held at the time of the general membership meeting on November 7, 2007. The lucky winner of the bond will receive a 25% discount on their membership dues each year they hold the bond. The proceeds (after the initial \$1000) from this raffle will be divided equally between the Junior Sailing Program and the Ladies' Auxiliary. The minimum number of tickets to be sold will be 30. If the minimum number is not sold, the purchaser's money will be returned. For a ticket or more information, see Lawrence or Judy Simpson, Julie Noble or June Wiggins.

LONG BEACH YACHT CLUB PRESENTS

LUAU 2007!

PLEASE COME AND JOIN US FOR OUR ANNUAL LUAU!!! THIS WILL BE AN EVENT TO REMEMBER! **SEPTEMBER 22, 2007**

WE WILL HAVE THE CHILDRENS LUAU EVENTS FROM 5 TO 6PM. THIS WILL INCLUDE GAMES, RIZES AND HAMBURGERS AND HOT DOGS. THE ADULT DINNERS AND FESTIVITIES WILL START AT 6PM. MUSIC IS PROVIDED BY DJ RANDI.

> **ADULT - \$10.00** CHILD - \$5.00

BRING YOUR BEST HAIWIAN OUTFIT AND MAYBE WIN A PRIZE! WE WILL HAVE DRINK SPECIALS AND THE MOST SCRUMPTIOUS ROAST PORK YOU EVER ET! WE WILL ALSO HAVE GREAT BBQ CHICKIN AND ALL THE FIXINS.

WE ARE AIMING FOR THE BEST LUAU YET!! COME ON DOWN AND HELP US MAKE IT THE BEST! IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS OR WOULD LIKE TO HELP- CALL JUNE WIGGINS 228-326-7690

LADIES AUXILIARY

June Wiggins

Ladies! We had guite a summer. But it is gonna rock this fall. We will have a Ladies' Auxiliary Meeting on September 11th at 7PM at the Club. We need to get ready for the Luau and we will be having a Bunco Party at the Club on October 9th at 6:30 PM. Also in the works is the Halloween Party on October 26th. Mark these dates on your calendars.

REMEMBER!!

LBYC LADIES AUXILLARY- SEPT 11TH- 7 PM LUAU =SEPT, 22TH KIDS-5 ADULTS=6PM BUNCO PARTY- OCTOBER 9TH- 6:30 PM HALLOWEEN PARTY- OCTOBER 26TH

PLEASE COME AND JOIN US = WE COULD USE THE HELP! QUESTIONS- CALL JUNE WIGGINS 228- 326-7690

REAR COMMODORE Julie Noble

Wow - it sure has been a hot summer, but, there have been several events at our club in spite of the heat!! We had a great Junior Fishing Rodeo on August 4th. There were a lot of little "fishers" and I think they had a good time. We served lunch, gave out t-shirts, trophies and prizes. Thank you to all the people who helped make this event such a success (and there were a lot of helpers). There was an Open Regatta on Sunday, Aug. 5th and the Ladies Auxiliary provided refreshments during registration and a casual dinner after the race. We continue to have our "grill your own" on Thursday nights. Everybody mark your calendar to attend the Luau on Saturday, Sept. 22nd (in conjunction with Race Week). This event is always a lot of fun! Look forward to seeing all of you at our club!